
Public Notice from the Chambers County District Clerk 

Amid ongoing concerns about the coronavirus COVID-19, the Chambers County District 

Clerk’s’ priority is the health, safety, and well-being of employees and facilities.    

Therefore, the following changes to services take effect March 23, 2020: 

1. Passport services have been suspended until 4/3/2020 in both; 

a. Anahuac Courthouse – 404 Washington Ave., Anahuac, Texas 77514 

b. West Annex – 10616 Eagle Dr., Mont Belvieu, Texas 77580 

 

2. The District Clerk’s Office in the west annex will be closed to the public until 

4/3/2020. 

 

3. Customers are strongly encouraged to stay home and take advantage of 

the following services we provide online. 

 

a. pay court costs online by going to 

www.co.chambers.tx.us/page/districtclerk  Click on Odyssey Portal or click 

the link for civil, copies, criminal, search fees which guides you through 

Certified Payments. 

b. If requesting certified copies of orders, pay online and email 

districtclerk@chamberstx.gov notifying us of your payment and we will mail it 

to you. 

c. All regular copies of records can be purchased online by visiting 

www.co.chambers.tx.us/page/districtclerk  Click on Odyssey Portal. 

In addition: 

4. All District Court jury service has been postponed through 4/10/2020. 

 

5. The 344th District Court activity has been suspended through 4/3/2020. 

 

6. The 253rd District Court activity has been suspended through 4/3/2020. 
 

7. Parents experiencing visitation issues can call the Access & Visitation 

hotline of the Attorney General to speak with a parenting time agent 

www.txaccess.org or 866-292-4636 Monday through Friday 1pm to 5pm. 

My staff and I appreciate your consideration of our health and safety during 

this trying time and wish you and your family health and happiness.  We will 

update you as needed. 

 


